July 21, 1938 Dean R. A. Schwegler University of Kansas In re: Dr. V. W. Lapp My dear Dean Schwegler: I understand that Dr. Lapp was appointed for a two-year period, as a trial. He seems to be successful in research, but there appears to be considerable doubt as to his ability as a teacher. The Budget Committee suggested that he be notified as to the uncertainty of tenure here. This will provide a year in which he may seek other opportunities. Mincerely yours,

Chancellor

BHL:R

cc--Dr. F. C. Allen